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Geophysical survey at Hondoq ir-Rummien Bay - Gozo 
 
 

The Ports and Yachting Directorate, Transport Malta, notifies mariners that a 
geophysical survey will be carried out off Hondoq ir-Rummien Bay – Gozo. The field 
work will start on Monday 16th April 2018 and is expected to be completed by Friday 20th 
April 2018, however if due to bad weather conditions the work cannot be carried out 
during the mentioned time frame the completion date may be extended until mid of May 
2018. 
 
The geophysical survey, which may include the use of divers, will be carried out within 
the area A, B, C, D and the intermediate coastline, as shown on attached chart. 
 

Position             Latitude (N)   Longitude (E) 
 
  A   36 01’.609   014 19’.320   (Shore) 

B   36 01’.473   014 19’.321 
C   36 01’.475   014 19’.734 
D   36 01’.732   014 19’.732   (Shore) 

 
Mariners and operators of sea craft are advised to keep a sharp lookout and proceed 
at slow speed while navigating in the area.  They are to give the above positions a 
wide berth of at least 100 metres. 
 
Moreover, they are requested to comply with any instructions given by Valletta Port 
Control (Valletta VTS) on VHF Channel 12.    
 
 
 
Chart affected: BA 211A, 2538 
       
 
Positions referred to WGS 84 DATUM. 




